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THE Dear Members of the Danville-Alamo Garden Club:

PRESIDENT'S As I look over this summer, I wonder how to thank adequately

MESSAGE all of you who have helped so graciously. It has been a pro-

gressive and rewarding time. These few words will sum up how
I feel, '"What sunshine is to flowers, smiles are to humanity.
They are but trifles, to be sure; but, scattered along life's
pathway, the good they do is inconceivable." - Joseph Addison

Sincerely,

Patricia Cassell
SEPTEMBER MEETING: Thursday, Sept. 20th, 9 - 12 noon, Methodist Church, 902
Danville Blvd. This being our first meeting, our president urges all to attend.

The speaker of the day will be Rose Gaubert. Her field is horticulture. Any-
one wishing to join our club, may come to General Meetings.

OCTOBER MEETING: Thursday, Oct, 18th. The speaker, Wayne Austin - "How to
feed and irrigate trees and soil conditioning.'" By the way our General Meetings
will be held on the 3rd Thursday of each month at the Methodist Church, 902
Danville Blvd.

BABY SITTING: Please contact Carol Dougherty (837- ) for reservations not
later than Monday, Sept. 17th. You must make reservations if you want to take
advantage of the baby sitting. Fee of $1.00 per child from 9 - 12 noon. Child
must have name tag, snack bag and drink., Sitting will be held at the Methodist
Church.

NEW MEMBERSHIP: Call Helen Beatenbough - 837- . Fee §5.00 per year.

HEATHER FARMS WORKDAY: The 2nd Wednesday of Sept. and Oct., are the potting days,
or dish gardening for Danville-Alamo club members to work. This is in prepara-
tion for the plant sale at Heather Farms, Oct. 20th and 21st. Anyone that
wishes to help at plant sale, call Mary Leakey 827- .

THANKS - to Ruth Howard and Betty Jones for allowing our club members to tour
their lovely gardens. It was enjoyable for all of us. Our thanks to Jane
Statler who works at Open Gate in the Prospect Street Arcade for lesson on
macrame at Pat Negrini's,

DRY FLOWER ARRANGEMENTS: At Helen Jory's, Dr., Walnut Creek 934-
between the 3rd and the 7th of September, from 10 to 3 p.m. Bring your lunch,
scissors, gloves and happy smiles, it's a lot of fun! This also is in prepara-
tion of October Sale.




PIANT EXCHANGE: Monthly at our General Meeting. Each person should bring a
plant and plant should have name tag, if known, This should be an even exchange
therefore, those that bring plants have first choice, all others can have what
is left if any. Plants can be indoor or outdoor, Please bring plastic bag

or container for your new plant.

THANKS TO SUNSET, NAVLET'S & ORTHO - They are sponsoring our club and donating
the door prizes.

EDITOR'S NOTE:

Well, we're off with a boom! (or should I say 'bloom'".) I am very happy to
come off the press with our very first bulletin and to be part of a brand new
spanking (or should I say ''planting'") club.

Please note the deadline for news to be added to our bulletin is the 25th of the
month. If you do not find me at home during the day, call either before 9:00
a.m, or after 5:00 p.m. 837- .

Eleanor Lewis
Editor






